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From the Office… 
Welcome back to another exciting year at Terry Fox 

Elementary School. We welcome Mr. Chris Chater as 

our new vice principal and Mrs. Flagg as the new 

clerk steno in our office.  

September is an exciting time for students and staff. 

We are so fortunate to have a wonderful team here at 

Terry Fox. Our teachers, DECEs EAs, office staff 

and custodians have given a lot of time and energy 

preparing for your children.  

Please note that all class placements are tentative. 

There may be need for re-organization based on 

school enrolment at Terry Fox. We will not be 

making any changes at this time. If required, the 

turnaround day will occur on Tuesday, September 

25th. We appreciate your patience, understanding 

and support with this process.  

 

 

Titans’ Times

 
Safe Arrival # 705-727-4267 press 1 

Twitter:  @TFTitans 

Website: http://ter.scdsb.on.ca/ 

 

IMPORTANT DATES  
Sept.14  School Council nomination form due 
Sept. 27 Meet the Teacher (5 p.m.-6:30 p.m.)   
Sept. 27  Book Fair (5 p.m.- 7 p.m.) 
Sept. 27  Terry Fox Run 
Sept. 24 School Council Elections (if required) 
Oct. 1   Orange Shirt Day 
Oct. 1     School Council Meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
        

Parking is available at the Recreation Centre 

Parents are reminded that if you drive your child(ren) to 

school you should use the designated parking spaces 

adjacent to the school in the recreation centre parking 

lot. Please do not pull up beside the school and drop your 

child(ren) off. This is a No Parking/No Idling zone. Our 

staff parking lot is closed before and after school. Your 

cooperation is appreciated.  

           

 

SCHOOL DAY at TERRY FOX E.S. 

8:45 --  Entry bell 

10:25 – 11:05 First recess/nutrition break (grades 1-8) 

10:25 – 11:05 Nutrition/recess break (kindergartens) 

12:45 – 1:25 Second recess/nutrition break (grades 1-8) 

12:45 – 1:25 Nutrition/recess break (kindergartens) 

3:05 --   Dismissal 

MEET THE TEACHER – Thursday, September 27th  

There will be pizza for sale beginning at 5 p.m. First come, first 

served! Classes will be open from 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.            

Mr. Michie is hosting a book fair in the library this evening as 

well from 5-7 p.m. Don’t forget to check it out! 

 

http://ter.scdsb.on.ca/


   

School Council Corner 

Every school has a school council—a group focused 

on helping all students succeed.  

School councils are groups of parents, community 

representatives, teaching and non-teaching 

employees, students and the school principal. 

Through the active participation of parents, school 

councils work to improve student achievement and 

enhance the accountability of the education system 

to parents. 

For more information on the Terry Fox School 

Council and the election process click on this link: 

Terry Fox School Council and Election Information 

Join us in the library on October 1st at 6:30 p.m. for 

our first school council meeting. All are welcome! 

 

 

Keep connected with our school and with the SCDSB 

It’s important to get accurate information about what’s going on at 

your school and at the Simcoe County District School Board 

(SCDSB): 

¶ you can subscribe to our school’s website by visiting the 

‘What's New’ section at http://ter.scdsb.on.ca. You can 

sign up to receive emails about school news updates and 

information during emergency situations. It’s easy to 

subscribe – visit our website and click the ‘Subscribe’ link 

at the very top of the page. When you fill out your email 

and click Subscribe, an email will be sent to your inbox 

with a link to click to confirm that you want to subscribe. 

You can unsubscribe at any time using the link at the 

bottom of each email. 

¶ for Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) media 

releases and event information, visit the ‘News’ section 

under ‘About Us’ on the SCDSB’s website: 

www.scdsb.on.ca. The SCDSB Education Centre can be 

reached at 705-734-6363. 

¶ follow the SCDSB on Twitter (@SCDSB_Schools), 

Facebook (facebook.com/SCDSB) and Instagram 

(instagram.com/scdsb).  

¶ follow Terry Fox E.S. on Twitter (@TFTitans) 

¶ through SCDSB’s Sharing Simcoe blog 

(www.sharingsimcoe.com), we share stories of our 

amazing staff, students and school communities.  
 

Monthly newsletters will be posted on our school website at 

http://ter.scdsb.on.ca under the Newsletter tab. We will not be 

sending home paper copies of the newsletter after 

September. Check it out on our website or pick up a paper 

copy in the main office.  

 
Pay for field trips, lunch days, etc. with SchoolCash Online 

We have made it easy for parents to make their school purchases 

from the convenience of their own home. Whether it’s lunch days, 

field trips or school wear, we have it online for you! Follow these 

three steps to get started: 

1. Go to simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com or visit our 
school website and click on “Pay Fees” 

2. Register and add your child to the newly created account 
3. View and purchase items through bank transfer or credit 

card 
 

It’s safe, fast and convenient. Contact the office with any 

questions. 

 

 

Information about student accident 

insurance for the 2018-2019 school year 

Student injuries at school, during school events, and 

extra-curricular activities (athletics, clubs, and out-of-

province/out-of-country trips) are not covered by the 

board or its insurance company. While every 

precaution is taken to provide a safe learning 

environment, accidents can and do happen. The 

Simcoe County District School Board has selected 

the “insure my kids” program through Old Republic 

Canada as an option for students/parents/guardians 

to consider. This insurance offers a variety of plans 

and benefits at reasonable annual prices. Coverage 

can be purchased online at www.insuremykids.com.  

Please watch for your student accident insurance 

package along with a letter about requirements for 

extra-curricular activities and out-of-province or out-

of-country trips as they require the purchase of this 

insurance or other extended health and dental 

coverage. Student accident insurance packages 

have been sent home with students. 

 

 

http://ter.scdsb.on.ca/PublishingImages/parents/school-council/Terry%20Fox%20School%20Council%20and%20Election%20Information.pdf
http://www.sharingsimcoe.com/
http://www.insuremykids.com/


New Simcoe County District School Board website launched this summer 

Visit www.scdsb.on.ca to check out our brand new look! Our new website launched in July, providing 

users with an accessible experience that is mobile-friendly. It works well whether you’re on a desktop 

computer, mobile phone or tablet. The new website also has improved search functionality and a special 

SCDSB shines section to highlight and celebrate the amazing accomplishments of our staff and students. 

Procedures help keep our school safe 

The safety and well-being of students is our top priority. We have a number of procedures in place to 

keep our school safe. You can help your child understand and feel safe by: 

¶ talking to them about the situations below 

¶ reminding them that emergencies are rare 

¶ telling them it’s important to follow staff instructions in these situations 
 

Parents should talk about the following emergency drills with their children: 

¶ Shelter in place is used when there is an environmental or weather-related situation, like a 
chemical spill outside the building, or a major storm. Activities continue inside the school. 
Students and staff are not allowed to leave the building. The ventilation system may be shut off. 

¶ A hold and secure is used when there is a situation in the community, not related to the school, 
like a bank robbery nearby. Activities continue, but all doors are locked. No one is allowed to 
enter or exit the school.  

¶ A lockdown is used when there is a major incident or a threat of violence related to the school. 
Students and staff move to secure areas, away from doors and windows. Doors are locked, lights 
are shut off and blinds are drawn. Students and staff remain quiet. We practice lockdown drills at 
least two times per year. In the unlikely event of an actual lockdown situation, police ask that 
parents do not go to the school. Information will be communicated through the school board 
social media sites (www.facebook.com/SCDSB and www.twitter.com/SCDSB_Schools) and 
website (www.scdsb.on.ca), through local police and local media.  

¶ All schools have evacuation plans in case of gas leaks, bomb threats or fire incidents that would 
require everyone to leave the school. We hold drills to practice our evacuation plan. In a real 
evacuation, students and staff may go to the evacuation site, depending on the situation. Parents 
will be informed about pick-up procedures by the school, school board and local media.  

¶ Elementary school main doors are locked during the school day. Visitors must use the intercom 
system to enter the building. Staff may not be available to answer the door immediately, 
please be patient. All visitors, including school volunteers, are required to sign in at the school 
office and wear visitor identification.  

¶ Staff and volunteers must complete a criminal record check before having contact with 
students.   

¶ We ask parents to contact us when their child will be absent from school as part of our Safe 
Arrival program. When we don’t hear from a parent/guardian, and a student is absent, we will call 
home to find out the reason for the absence. 

¶ At least two staff members in every school are trained in first aid and CPR. All Simcoe County 
District School Board schools have Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs). 
 

When parents are at school during a drill or emergency event, they must follow direction from school staff, 

police, fire and/or emergency personnel. Parents may not have immediate access to their children during 

drills or emergencies. They may need to wait until the situation is resolved and school staff and/or 

emergency personnel release students into parent care. 

It’s important for you to know we’ll always take whatever precautions are necessary to keep our school 

and students safe.  

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/SCDSB
http://www.twitter.com/SCDSB_Schools
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/


Parent Portal gives parents real-time access to attendance, grade information  

The SCDSB Parent Portal is a secure online tool that provides parents/guardians (of students less than 

18 years of age) with quick access to their children’s attendance and grades and includes the option to 

sign up for email notifications. To access the Parent Portal, parents/guardians will need their child’s 

SCDSB Pupil ID Number, which can be found on the Student Information Verification Form, as well as an 

Access ID. The Access ID was provided in a sealed letter this fall with instructions on how to create an 

account. If you lose the Access ID, you can visit us in the school office and we’ll provide it to you after 

verifying your identity. 

New Community Apps feature allows parents to register online and apply to volunteer 

The new SCDSB Community Apps website provides access to volunteer and community applications for 

our schools-you can register your child(ren) for school or apply to be a volunteer at your school. More 

functionality will be added in the future. You can create a “Community Account” to access these 

applications. Visit communityapps.scdsb.on.ca to learn more.  

Updated criminal background checks required for volunteers 

We appreciate the commitment of all who volunteer at our school. In an effort to ensure the safety and 

well-being of our students, and in accordance with the Education Act, the SCDSB requires a complete 

and up to date Criminal Background Check Vulnerable Sector Screening (CBC-VSS) for all volunteers 

across the system. If you are a current, approved volunteer and your CBC-VSS is more than five years 

old, you will be receiving a notification this month indicating that you are required to submit a new CBC-

VSS. If you wish to continue as a SCDSB volunteer, please complete the following steps: 

1. Contact the school to obtain a CBC-VSS request letter. 

2. Bring your CBC-VSS request letter to your local police detachment. 

3. Submit your original and complete CBC-VSS to the school office for review by Oct 31, 2018. 

If you are a current SCDSB employee volunteering in the system, you are required to submit an updated 

CBC-VSS to the school where you will be volunteering. If you have completed a CBC-VSS within the past 

six months of the start of the school year for another organization, you may submit that original CBC-VSS 

for review. If you have questions, please contact the school. 

Eye SeeéEye Learn program offers free glasses for Junior Kindergarten students 
The Eye SeeéEye Learn program provides comprehensive eye exams by local optometrists to Junior 
Kindergarten (JK) students.  The eye exams are covered under the Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) 
when parents show their child’s health card. There is no out-of-pocket cost for the eye exam and if the 
child requires a pair of glasses, they will receive them free of charge courtesy of a participating 
optometrist. For more information, visit www.Eyeseeeyelearn.ca.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.eyeseeeyelearn.ca/


Ideas for packing healthy school lunches 

A school lunch should give children the energy and nutrients they need to be ready to learn, be more alert 

and perform better at school. When planning lunches keep these tips in mind: 

¶ Include one serving from at least three of the four food groups from Canada's Food Guide  

¶ Rather than buying pre-made lunch kits, make your own healthy lunch kit with divided containers 
and small ‘bite-sized cheese cubes, left over chicken chunks, veggie sticks or fruit slices  

¶ Get your kids to eat more veggies! Send cucumber coins, zucchini sticks and pepper strips with 
dip  

¶ Fill whole wheat or multi grain wrap/pits/tortilla shells with your child’s favourite foods such as 
hummus and grated carrot or sliced turkey with honey mustard. 

¶ Water is the best option for hydration 
 

Looking for more information to help keep you and your family healthy? Call Health Connection at 705-

721-7520 or 1-877-721-5720 to speak with a public health nurse or visit the health unit’s website at 

www.simcoemuskokahealth.org. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

Reminder from the Health Unit: School grounds are smoke free 24/7  

Protect yourself and your children from the health hazards of secondhand smoke. Remember, it is 

against the law to smoke ANYWHERE on school property at ANY TIME. This includes smoking in your 

vehicle while picking up or dropping off students. It is also against the law to smoke or hold lit tobacco in a 

vehicle carrying anyone under age 16. The fine for ignoring the law is $250. For more information, contact 

the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520 or visit 

www.simcoemuskokahealth.org. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

Free dental care for children under 18 from Healthy Smiles Ontario  

Free dental service is available to your child through Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit’s Healthy 

Smiles Dental Clinic in Barrie, or on the dental bus that visits many communities across Simcoe Muskoka 

throughout the year, as long as you qualify for the program. To find out if your child qualifies or to book an 

appointment, call the health unit (Monday-Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.) oral health team at 705-721-

7520 or 1-877-721-7520, extension 8818. Healthy Smiles Ontario is a government-funded program that 

provides free dental care for children and youth 17 years old and under from low-income households. 

This dental program provides free preventative, routine and emergency dental services. 

 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/


Don’t Stress! Back to school mental health tips 

It’s the start of a new school year and students need to get back into the swing of things! While a new 

school year can be exciting, it can also cause stress and anxiety. The Canadian Mental Health 

Association (CMHA) suggest maintaining positive mental health during this seasonal shift with the 

following strategies: 

Take care of your body-mental and physical health are fundamentally linked. Make sure to get enough 

sleep, drink water, eat well and exercise. 

¶ Build resiliency means coping well with problems, stress and other difficult situations. Set aside 

time to think about the resiliency tools available to you and your child, such as structured 

problem-solving skills or resources that can help out during difficult situations. 

¶ Reach out for support-offering love, acceptance and sense of safety is important but so is 

providing resources outside of the home to support our youth in times of crisis. Some useful 

resources include New Path, YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka, CMHA, Simcoe Muskoka Family 

Connections, and the Kids Help Phone. 

¶ To learn more about YMCA of Simcoe /Muskoka community youth programs and support, visit 

www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca . Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka 

Stressful mornings sound familiar? 
 
Try these tips to help get the whole family out the door on time! 
Plan ahead: pack lunches and pick out clothes the night before 
Got to bed at a reasonable hour so you wake up rested and ready for the day. 
Wake up and get yourself ready, before your child. 
Keep the TV and electronics off. These can be disruptive first thing in the morning.  
Give clear instructions and be realistic about what your child can do themselves.  Praise them when they do 
something well to help them learn new skills. 

 

Register now for fall International Language Programs 

The SCDSB offers children in Grades 1 to 8 an opportunity to learn and/or maintain a language other 

than French or English. Whether you enroll your children in this program to learn a new language, 

understand a new culture or to extend their knowledge of their first or second language, every student 

can benefit from this program. The Barrie Learning Center (Bayfield Mall) offers Arabic, Farsi, 

Korean, Mandarin, Russian, Spanish, Ukrainian and Urdu. The Bradford Learning Center (157 

Holland St. E. Suite 200) offers Arabic, Dari, Farsi, Mandarin, Russian, Spanish, Tamil, Ukrainian, 

Urdu and Vietnamese. The classes take place Saturday mornings, 9 to 11 am starting Sept. 15. 

(classes are dependent on student enrollment). There is no charge for this program. Most classes fill 

quickly on a first come, first serve basis. Register your child by visiting www.thelearningcenters.com 

and clicking ‘Elementary Student.’ 

http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca/
http://www.thelearningcenters.com/


 

Student dress code 
Students are expected to respect the guidelines when dressing for school. Our school is a safe space. 
We work to be equitable and inclusive, and understand that students may choose to express themselves 
through their clothing choices. Student clothing cannot pose a safety concern or conceal identity. 
Exceptions are granted to students who wear head coverings or other garments/objects for the purposes 
of religious observance, medical or sensory needs, or other reasons protected by the Ontario Human 
Rights Code. 
 
The SCDSB dress code is available in the student agenda and online at www.scdsb.on.ca. If you have 

questions about the dress code, you can contact the principal or the SCDSB Equity and Inclusive 

Education Team at 705-728-7570 

Gifted Screening Process 

Students who display an advanced degree of general intellectual ability require additional program support 

in order to reach their educational potential. This support may be through enhancing the curriculum, 

differentiated instruction and through providing program modifications. This type of programming is 

important to engage, motivate and challenge students who are identified as gifted in either the regular 

classroom or in gifted classroom placements.  

Parents/Guardians of a student who will be in or above Grade 3 in the 2018-2019 school year, who wish to 

nominate their child for gifted screening are asked to contact Mrs. Damen (SERT) before Friday, September 

21st. Students may be nominated by either a teacher or parent/guardian. 

If you require further information about the gifted screening process, please contact the school. 

 

How exercise can help with homework 

It’s the start of a new school year and students need to get back into the swing of things! Many students 

and parents adopt a similar philosophy for success – clear your schedule, buckle down and focus. 

Although the intention is great, by focusing solely on the books and neglecting the body, students are not 

actually reaching their full potential. Here are three reasons why exercise can make students more 

productive: 

¶ Better sleep – it’s a fact that our brains work better with a good night’s rest. Getting enough sleep 

contributes to the brain’s capacity to store and retrieve information, complete tasks efficiently, 

maintain focus and manage stress – all of which will improve student success.  

¶ Stress release – exercise is proven to release endorphins that reduce stress. We all know how 

hard it can be to focus with an aching back, cramped neck or jittery leg. These physical 

distractions are often a result of excessive time spent in sedentary activities. A quick body break 

can relieve tension, stress and excess energy, making it easier to focus on the tasks at hand. 

¶ Retain more – blood pumping exercise increases the flow of oxygen to the brain making it more 

receptive to the flow of new information coming in. Studies prove that students who exercise 

three times a week or more get higher grades. 

 

In addition to exercise, students should ensure they are eating healthy, staying hydrated and getting lots 

rest and fresh air.  

Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka (www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca)  

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/
http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca/

